
 

Safety and Security Sectoral Bargaining Council 

(SSSBC):  Agreement 1 of 2020   
 

An agreement was concluded (attached for ease reference) relating to restructuring of the Service for 

the period 2020/21 to 2023/24. It is based on prevention and combating of crime investigation within 

the community, including public order, protection and security of inhabitants and their property.  

 

Regulation 20(2) of SAPS Employment Regulations of 2018 empowers the National Commissioner to 

determine the organisational structure of the Service. In addition, the Commissioner is mandated to 

define the post/job necessary to perform the relevant functions while remaining within the current 

budget and medium-term expenditure framework of the Service and the posts so defined, constitute 

the fixed establishment. 

 

The process will commence by the employer tabling the proposed structure, followed by the 

implementation plan. The employer must compile a skills audit and a declaration of vacant funded 

posts, based on the new structure. A comprehensive plan of the process must be shared. The plan 

will include a criterion for matching and placing, based on DPSA prescripts, taking onto account 

qualification and skills.  

 

The restructuring process will entail the different tiers, i.e. National/Divisions, Provinces, Districts, 

Stations and Specialised Units. At National tier, Matching and Placement Committees will be 

established, which will be chaired by Deputy National Commissioner. Representatives from admitted 

trade unions will also participate in the process. Members will not be denied participation in 

workshops and road shows, which will take place on or before 28 February 2021. Members are 

welcome to provide inputs on the agreement to the nearest PSA Provincial Office. 

 

Members will be informed of developments. 

 

 

GENERAL MANAGER 

 

FOR PSA MEMBERS: SOUTH AFRICAN POLICE SERVICE (SAPS) 
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